10th February 2019

Cllr Mervyn Ellis Chairman Botus Fleming Parish Council 48 Sunnybanks Hatt

Dear Chairman,

You will be aware that We have been in informal communication about matters relating to my concerns about how the Parish Council has been conducting its business. I have also written to the Clerk to express some of these concerns. I am grateful to you for raising some of these issues during your opening comments at the January PC meeting and for the reassurances that you gave. You did not respond to my comments about planning application PA18/11050, opting instead to defer to the Clerk. Unfortunately, the Clerk's comments were inaccurate and misleading, both with regards to the planning application and the role of the Clerk in dealing with applications arising between scheduled PC meetings.

Having failed to obtain a satisfactory resolution through informal means I feel that I have no option but to use the PC Complaints Procedure to force the PC to address these issues. My complaint is attached.

Yours faithfully